
BCC General Membership Meeting Minutes 

Date: 01/24/2014 
Location: Presbyterian Church on Vine Street 

 
President – Liesa Sandall 
Vice President - Maria Fruin 
Past President – Mary Margaret Williams 
Road Captain - Don Williams 
Membership – Frankie Tate  
Treasurer – Bob Renwick   
Newsletter – Christina Siwachok 
Webmaster – John Goodman (absent) 
Secretary - Christine Hirrill  
Members At Large – Peter Westbrook, Iris Buder, and Laurie Googasian 

I. President – BCC received award for Best Event of the Year from Cache County for Little Red Riding Hood 
(LRRH) Ride.  New club jerseys will be available soon.  Safety is a club principle and questions pertaining to 
safety are encouraged. 

II. Vice President – BCC named the 6th floor multipurpose room “Bonneville Cycling Club / Little Red” at Huntsman 
Cancer Institute in recognition of BCC donations from LRRH income.  

III. Past President – Club awards banquet is 02/07, RSVP required by 01/25.  Watch for rides in Montana. 

IV. Membership – Membership totals reported. 

V. Treasurer – Account totals were reported.  Club insurance decision reviewed.   

VI. Webmaster – no report 

VII. Newsletter – New email group is being created for BCC ride leaders. Newsletters are available online. 

VIII. Road Captain – 732 club rides conducted in 2013, 952 rides in 2014.  Member discount no longer offered by 
Bingham Cyclery.   

IX. Members at Large – Peter raised discussion about mileage due for rider with mechanical issues (give credit on 
short rides) and RTRs who drop off mid-route to ride home (give credit if total mileage is about the same, 
except for canyon rides). 

X. General Membership discussion items 
a. Penny Perkins reported that the LRRH ride lottery is closed.  4,200 people entered the lottery and there 

are 3,200 spots available.  Successful entrants will be notified soon.  Club members who meet 
requirements will receive email directions to register soon.  Volunteers are needed for this event. 

b. Winners of chili and dessert contest were announced. 
i. 1st place chili - Jay Jorn 
ii. 2nd place chili – Bob Renwick 
iii. 3rd place chili – Lin Cheong 
iv. Dessert – Deb Kimbrough  

c. During subsequent A to Z ride leader training, a request was made to award club miles to members for 
out of state rides.  

A motion was made that states “An out of state ride with over five BCC members qualifies for club miles if 
ride is placed on club ride calendar while registration for that ride is open.   Motion was seconded and 
passed with a majority vote of those present following discussion. 

 

Meeting Adjourned - Next Membership meeting in summer, 2015. 


